
I am aware that there will be a considerable amount of worry and angst as 
our country heads into this fast changing landscape. 
 
Please be assured that we are being advised by the Ministry of Health and 
Ministry of Education. As any new information comes to light I will be       

communicating these through our app and Facebook page. 
 
I have included the information sent out on Friday in this newsletter. This 
includes our most recent information and health sheets for advice and       
guidance. 
 
It is particularly important that you let us know if you have a family member 
returning from overseas. As from today’s date all people need to self isolate. 
Please let us know if the self isolation guidelines will be affecting someone in 
your home.  
 

Thank you 
 
 
God Bless 
Jacqui Luxton 
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COVID-19  

 

You may have seen that the World Health Organisation has now declared 

COVID-19 to be a pandemic. As noted by the Minister of Health, this doesn’t 

change what New Zealand is doing to respond to coronavirus.  

 

Please be assured that we are well prepared and are getting advice from the 

Ministry of Health and Education daily. 

 

Teachers are being especially careful to reassure, teach and ensure        

students are following good hygiene practices to avoid spreading the        

disease.  

 

Children will react to and follow your verbal and non-verbal cues. If you are 

able to stay informed and realistic, it will be easier for you to reassure      

children effectively as well. 

Children need factual, age-appropriate information about COVID-19 so that 

they can also feel informed and in control. They need to know how they can 

play a part in avoiding infection and the spread of virus. 

They also need to feel that any fears that they may have can be talked about 

and addressed. 

 Talk about what you and your children can do to help prevent infection. 

 Wash hands multiple times a day for at least 20 seconds each time 

(singing Twinkle, Twinkle Little Star slowly takes about 20 seconds) and 

dry hands thoroughly. 

 Cover their mouths with a tissue when they sneeze or cough, and   

throwing away the tissue    immediately; or have them sneeze or cough 

into the bend of their elbow. 

 Do not share food or drinks. 

 Practice giving fist or elbow bumps instead of handshakes. Fewer germs 

are spread this way. 

 Discourage the child from touching their eyes, nose, and mouth. 

 Encourage your child to eat a balanced diet, get enough sleep, and   

exercise regularly to develop a strong immune system for fighting off 

illness. 

 
 



With that, there is a good video clip from Nanogirl that will help your 

children to better understand the virus - YouTube clip - https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=OPsY-jLqaXM  

 

We have uploaded information sheets to our School App and         

Facebook page which give further information. 

 

Please keep your child home if they are showing any signs of illness 
such as coughs and colds. Please let us know via the app what   
symptoms your child has so that we can track illness. At times this 
information is required for the Ministry of Health. Keep in contact with 
us and let us know if there have been any changes within your family, 
such as visitors or family members    returning from overseas.  
 
Viruses are common in schools and by staying away, seeking medical 
attention and practicing good hygiene, we can all keep any spread of 
illness to a minimum. 
 

 

Ngā mihi  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OPsY-jLqaXM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OPsY-jLqaXM


















 
We need your help… 
We have a lot of bugs floating around and they are       
spreading. 

If your child is unwell, vomits or has diarrhoea you are   

required to keep your child home 48 hours after all 

symptoms have stopped. 

This is vital to contain the spread of the bug.  

Please use our Absentee App 

when your child is sick. This makes 

things so much easier for us here 

at school. Please give a detailed 

reason as this helps us to monitor 

the spread of illness and to assign 

the correct absence code for the 

Ministry of Education. 



  Attendance Dues Information – March 

2020 

 

2020 attendance dues invoices/statements were emailed to        

families late last week (if we had an email address on file).  If no 

email address is held, invoices/statements were sent via Post.  

If you haven’t received an invoice/statement, please contact us 

so we can reissue one to you. 
 

If you make a payment on or before the 31st March 2020 that includes a           
voluntary catholic character donation of $5.00 or more, a donation receipt 
will be emailed/sent by post in April, for you to claim a tax rebate. 

 
If you wish to set up a regular payment plan, please contact the Attendance Dues 

team – Anne-Marie, Marcy and Mark – to discuss payment options.  Our 

contact details are as follows: 

0800 200 208; or 

dues@pndiocese.org.nz  

 
One off payments by credit card or debit card (Visa or Mastercard 

only) can be made using our website: www.pndiocese.org.nz/

education/dues.  

 

Attendance Dues charges for 2020 are:  

$447.00 for each Primary Student (Year 0 – 8). 

 

mailto:dues@pndiocese.org.nz
http://www.pndiocese.org.nz/education/dues
http://www.pndiocese.org.nz/education/dues




STEM… design a 

Moses Basket that 

would hold a drink 

bottle baby      

without taking on 

water! 

Rooms 8 and 9 



Room 9 reflected about Shrove Tuesday and it's meaning.  We spoke 

about how it was traditionally a day in which people used up all their special food 
such as eggs and fatty foods in preparation for the season of Lent. We spoke 
about what we wanted to try extra hard to do for others this Lent. We really en-
joyed preparing and eating our yummy pancakes.  



Important dates coming up…  

 School Mass - 29th of March 9.30am 

 

You may be aware that schools will be using more Staff Only Days 

this year. These will be used for staff to access Professional             

Development and assist with work load demands. In 2020 we are  

accessing professional development from an expert from the UK. We 

are also joining a Whanganui wide community of learning. The 

Teacher only days for this professional development will be: 

 Teacher Only Day - 3rd of August CANCELLED 

 Teacher Only Day - 3rd and 4th of September 

Teacher Only Day on the 3rd of 

August has been cancelled. It will 

be a normal school day. 



In Term 1 we are focusing on the Gospel Value of Inclusion. 

We would love you to take the time to talk about and reinforce each 

aspect of our ICIC Gospel Values with your child. 

This week we look at Forgiveness… there are 4 skills that we can work     to-

wards.   





Kia Ora 

My name is Vivienne East and I am a Registered Nurse based at 

the Whanganui Hospital. I visit St Mary’s School throughout the 

school year offering support, advice and referrals for any health 

concerns that parents, caregivers or teachers may have. 

Some of the health problems include: allergies, nutrition concerns, 

growth and development, immunisations, puberty concerns, bed-

wetting, toileting issues, vision and hearing, parenting support. 

I can be contacted on my mobile on 021 373 212 or through the 
Whanganui Hospital on 06 348 3343 or you can email me on 
vivienne.east@wdhb.org.nz 
Nga Mihi 

Viv 

 

 

Year 7 and 8 immunisations will be held on the 20 March in the School Hall. 

For more information please contact Vivienne East, Public Health Nurse on 

021 373 212 

mailto:vivienne.east@wdhb.org.nz


In Christ I Can… Champions! 

 

Inclusion 

Courtesy 

Integrity 

Courage 





March 
 

Tuesday 17th: 

 Vision and Hearing Screening 

 Gifted and Talented STEM 

 PTA Meeting 7pm 
Wednesday 18th: 

 Technology @ Cullinane Year 7 & 8 

 Rotary Readers 

 Kapahaka 
Thursday 19th: 

 Pita Pit go to lunchonline 
Friday 20th: 

 Gifted and Talented Arts 

 Year 7 & 8 Immunisations 

 Mass at Cullinane Rooms 4 & 5 
Monday 23rd: 

 Duffy Role Model Assembly 

 Water Safety Year 1 and 2’s 

Tuesday 24th: 

 Contributing Swimming 

 Gifted and Talented STEM 

 Cullinane Open Evening 6pm 
Wednesday 25th: 

 Technology @ Cullinane Year 7 & 8 

 Rotary Readers 

 Kapahaka 

 Assembly Room 8 
Thursday 26th: 

 Pita Pit go to Lunchonline 
Friday 27th: 

 Gifted and Talented Art 

 Mass at Cullinane Rooms 6 & 7 

Sunday 29th: 

 School Mass at St Mary’s Church 9.30am (Please arrive by 

9.15am) 

Monday 30th: 

 Water Safety Year 1 and 2’s 


